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UPCOMING SCHOOL ACTIVITIES & KEY DATES

Monday 9th October
First Day - Term 4 - Students & Staff

Friday 20th to Thursday 26th October
Years 9 - 10 - 11 Camp

   YEAR 12 GRADUATION ASSEMBLY

Tuesday 10th October
World Mental Health Day

Year 12 - Today marks a momentous stepping stone in your journey through life
coming to  close. Over the past few years I have watched you all grow and evolve
into respectable, kind, caring and commendable people. Thirteen years of schooling
is coming to an end, in this moment it will feel like it was the longest moment in your
life, however in reality it is only a blimp, you will often look back on your high school
days as you grow older and remember the good days, the friends you made, the
teachers who helped you and the countless memories from the school.  You all now
have an opportunity to go out and face the world, take adventures, meet new people
and develop your own individual stories. Just remember as you move forward,
always be kind and respectful and work hard to make all your dreams come true.  
Congratulations.

Marilyn Dobe - Year 12 Year Advisor  
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PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

$2000 scholarship from the Ilma Woodward bequest to be awarded to a high achiever, heading for university.
$5000 scholarship from the Tsirbas family to be awarded to the year 12 student with the highest academic results.

It was great to have Uncle Rexy Smith to do our Welcome to Country and start proceedings, along with guests      
Mr Peter Allen from MADEC, Mr David Tunkin from Wentworth Rotary, Mrs Cheryl Vines from CWA, Mrs Lorene
Dunstan from SuniTAFE, Mr Richard Munro from Lions and Lieutenant Luke Stephens from the Australian Defence
Force, who all participated in the award ceremonies.

Two awards remain open at this stage as we await the final results from year 12 after their exams. They are:

A citation relating to the Tsirbas family scholarship is provided later in this newsletter.

We are very fortunate to live and work in such a supportive community and to have wonderful staff such as       
Ms Keli Golledge and Ms Tammie Dowling who put hours of work into coordinating the event.

Year 12 Graduation Assembly
We've had a fun and joyous week of celebrating the end of Year 12 and rewarding positive
behaviour across the school. Fortunately we chose to hold our Year 12 Graduation Assembly
at Coomealla Club which saved us from sweltering in 36 degrees on the ball courts on Monday.
It was a great assembly with our whole school in attendance, along with a good crowd of
parents, carers and friends. Student achievements were celebrated and awards presented,
including academic, leadership and community awards. 

New school leadership team
We congratulate our new leadership team to take us into 2024. I look forward to working with these impressive
young people to continue to improve our school.

School captains:     Caitlin Trewin and Jacob Schellnegger
School leaders:       Sarah Evans, Ashley Nunn, Zackary Boundy, Brendon Sobkowiak



Electronic devices policy

As advised by email, we have conducted trial days this week for students to get used to their phone pouches
and to help us identify any issues to be resolved. Students were mostly co-operative and complied with the new
routines which was pleasing. A change in routine may make some students feel stressed and worried about how
they will cope, but staff are here to help and we are confident that the change will be positive for our students.
We hope that this new policy will reduce phone related harassment at school, will increase social interaction of
students in the playground and encourage students to be physically active and have time to relax and unwind
from screen time. Students have access in some breaks to the flex room for games and small gatherings, the
library for reading and board games and the outdoor oval and ball courts for active play.

Students will need to bring their debit cards to use at the canteen as they will be unable to access phones during
the day.

Students who require phones for medical reasons will be able to apply for an exemption. Forms are available
from the office to take to their medical practitioner for sign off and then approval from the Deputy Principals or
Principal.

If you need to contact your child during the school day, you can phone the office and staff will pass the message
on to your child and allow access to school phones if needed and if your child needs to access their phone for an
emergency or unexpected event, they can liaise with the Deputy Principals for access as required.

As with any policies or routines at our school, if you have concerns or questions, please contact the front office
and staff will direct your calls to appropriate people.

Holidays

I take the opportunity to wish our staff and students a safe and happy holiday with time to relax and have fun. It
has been a very busy but highly successful term for our school with more students attending over 90% of the
time, more students recognised for improvement in reading and class work, rates of suspensions and negative
behaviours almost halved and the introduction of our Gotcha tickets and reward excursions as incentives for
positive choices.

Kath Steward
Executive Principal

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT



The Tsirbas family $5000 scholarship for DUX of year 12

The creators of this scholarship, the Tsirbas Family, are great believers in education.

Education is a gift that gives you a head start in life. A quality education is one of the truly most valuable
investments that you can make with your time and others can make for you. It opens doors. A denial of
education as we may have seen happens in some countries eg for children and women is a life sentence.

Christos and Chrysoula arrived in Australia after WWII and after working in many regional areas of Australia
came to Dareton in 1977.

All their three children attended this high school.

Coomealla High School provides the environment for learning in its many facets, pursuing academic
excellence and personal development has been a hallmark of the school. 

Academic excellence is not easy, even for those who may consider themselves naturally gifted, as you
progress through education it requires persistence, dedication and application. It is not always easy but the
results are certainly worth it.

The three Tsirbas children went through the school in the 80s and went on to do interesting and diverse things
with the education they gained here, they were children of a blockie perhaps like many of you. 

Nektarios previously advised the Prime Minister from the department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet. He
was the Director of the Industry, Infrastructure and Environment Division. He is now the Australian Latin
America Trade Commissioner based in Santiago.

Marina is a recipient of the Menzies scholarship to Cambridge University. She is a renown expert in
International law and foreign policy expert. She has served as Australia's ambassadorial staff to the
Netherlands and was intimately involved with the International court of Justice in the Hague. She previously
worked with the Prime Minister’s office coordinating the International  policy  division. She was a director of the
ANU foreign policy thinktank and is now the director of Government engagement for Lockheed Martin USA.

Angelo is an internationally renown Ophthalmologist and oculoplastic surgeon. He is a recipient of a Fulbright
scholarship and has been a visiting professor in London, New York and Los Angeles. He still values his
regional background greatly and established a surgical service to Mildura and western NSW on his return from
the USA.

And many many others have gone on from this high school to lead exciting, interesting careers and lives.

Many of you will come from a rural background and will have chores to do after hours working on farms or fruit
blocks, this is not a weakness as you may look to compare yourselves and the study hours that you have to
those of your contemporaries in city schools. Rather it can be a strength, for the discipline that you will learn
from ensuring that you complete your studies as well as holding down jobs, sporting pursuits and physical
work  and the life skills that you will also gain will hold you in good stead when you go to university.

People are also friendly here in Coomealla, the school and life here also helps in rounding out and teaching
the students maturity and diversity.

Persistence, dedication and application, they may sound hard to grasp at the moment but as you progress
through education and life you will find that they ring true.

Written by: Angelo Tsirbas     

TSIRBAS FAMILY SCOLARSHIP FOR DUX OF YEAR 12
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Monday 11th September
Cricket - Years 7 & 8 - Boys & Girls

Tuesday 19 September
Student Recognition Assembly

Friday 22nd September
Last Day Term 3

ORBISPACE - SYDNEY
Megan, Jess, Izzy and Zali from Year 8 have been in Sydney today “pitching for the planet” in a shark-
tank style competition against other young women from around NSW. Our girls pitched their innovation
which aims to combat plastic pollution in the dairy industry, to a panel of international investors and were
AMAZING!

They also pitched their idea to the Hon. Courtney Houssos the Minister for Finance, who thought their
idea was fantastic!

The girls have some celebrating to do tonight and are going on a tour of Channel Nine TV studios
tomorrow to learn about STEM careers in the film industry. Thank you to Jess’ mum Donna who has
accompanied the girls on this trip with Miss Mac from the Lower Baaka Academy of STEM. 
 

Congratulations girls!
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  ELECTRONIC DEVICES POLICY



YEAR 9 TEN PIN BOWLING

YEAR 9 TEN PIN BOWLING

YEAR 7 BASKETBALL SHOOTING GAME



VALUES CHART

ATTENDANCE
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MILDURA & DISTRICT LITTLE ATHLETICS



YOUTH NAIDOC BALL



ELDERS NAIDOC BALL



DEBUTANTE BALL

Wentworth District 
Football Netball Club
Wentworth District 

Football Netball Club

Saturday 2nd December 2023
8.00 pm - 12.00 midnight

Coomealla Memorial Club
Dareton

Call Margaret for further details - 0428 274 546



FREE SKIN SCREENING CLINIC



JOSS FACILITY MANAGEMENT - CLEANERS WANTED





THREE COLOURS SOCCER CLUB


